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October 2024 Issue 59 
 

Hello Readers, 
 

Welcome to the October 2024 edition of The Laura Standard.   
The Countryside is certainly on the turn now, and with the lack of rain, 
things are looking a bit thin on the ground.  Hopefully the farmers can  
salvage something from the season and we, as a community, can band 
together a look forward to more prosperous times ahead. 
 

The LCDTA held their AGM on Wednesday 21st of August at the Laura 
Civic Centre.  A good turnout saw 2 new members join and the following 
committee elected: 
 

CHAIRMAN – Gerald Higgins  
VICE CHAIR – Emily Alm 
SECRETARY – Darren Pech 
ASSISTANT SECRETARY – Sophie Millington 
TREASURER – Wayne Miller 
CARAVAN PARK TREASURER – Geoff Lange 
AMENITIES – Darren Pech and Gerald Higgins  
CARAVAN PARK – TBA 
FUNDRAISING – Denise Higgins 
CO-FUNDRAISING – Sub-committee to be decided at next planning meeting 
LAURA INFORMATION CENTRE – Sue Scarman 
STRATEGIC PLAN – Denise Higgins and Gerald Higgins 
COUNCIL LIAISON – Sue Scarman (appointed by NAC) 
LAURA STANDARD – Sue Scarman (Editor – Wayne Gifford) 
CIVIC CENTRE – Sue Scarman 
LAURA NATURE PLAYGROUND – Sophie Millington 
MEMBERS – Bevan Smith, Catherine Blesing, Kelly Burton, Anthony Lines,     
Karen Zwar, Hannah Pech, Sarah McCauley and Mark Maitland. 

Continued on page 2 
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This year’s AGM saw the retirement of Barry Harvie, after many years as 
not only a member of the LCDTA but also as chairman of the Laura  
Community Caravan Park.  Having retired to Laura in 2009 from the Appila 
District, where he had also been a long-standing member on many  
committees including the Appila Ag Bureau, Appila Improvement  
Association, Stacey Park Trust and CFS, just to name a few, Barry wasted 
no time in becoming very involved in the Laura community.  Having had 
stints as Chairman of both the LCDTA and The Laura Fair committees he 
has also, as Chairman, seen the Laura Community Caravan Park go from 
strength to strength to being one of the most popular parks for tourist as 
they pass through our district.  Barry’s many years of volunteering were 
recognized in January this year when he was awarded the Northern Areas 
Council “Citizen of the Year” on Australia Day.  On behalf of the LCDTA I’d 
like to thank Barry for all his efforts and wish both he and Eleanor many 
years of health and happiness as they take a step back and enjoy some 
time for themselves. 
 
The Laura Nature Playground committee have been busy, receiving an 
alternate quote for stage 1 of the plan.  The council have been involved in 
trimming the trees to make sure they are safe for everyone to play on and 
the committee are hopeful that this first stage will be completed in time for 
next year’s Football/Netball season. 
 
The LCDTA have been asked by the Wirrabara 150th committee to help 
out with their celebrations by running the canteen on the Saturday of the 
October long weekend.  Hopefully they can enjoy some good weather as 
many people return to Wirrabara for what looks to be a fantastic weekend 
of festivities. 
 
On behalf of the LCDTA I’d like to wish everyone a safe next few months. 
 
Thanks 
Gerald Higgins 
Chairman LCDTA 

Continued from page 1 
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Arts D Tree contest is to be drawn on the park lawns on Saturday 
November 23rd at 10am. Originally advertised as BBQ food available. 
Food has been redacted. 
 

I will need entries by Tuesday 13th November. Can be dropped off at 
Laura Information Centre when open if need be. 
 

All other enquiries contact Gibba 0435587695. 
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The Keipert Connection

The recent unveiling of the monument and sign 
for the Keipert Crown Foundry was a success 
from several aspects. It came about through the enthusiasm of John 
Keipert (who designed and constructed the monument) and the long term 
interest in the Keipert enterprise of Ian McKenzie, together with the 
backing of Rocky River Historic & Art Society assisted by a Northern Areas 
Council Community Grant. The late Jim Hawkett of Limberlost was also an 
advocate for this recognition.
About forty members of the Keipert family from Queensland, New South 
Wales, Victoria and South Australia gathered in Laura for the unveiling of 
the monument.

The occasion coincided with the 140th anniversary of the citizenship of 
Heinrich Johann Keipert who came to Laura in 1878 as manager of 
implement manufacturer Forsaith & Daniels. He later purchased the 
business and erected new premises on the corner of Herbert Street and 
South Terrace. Henry Keipert developed the foundry which employed up to 
fifty staff producing a range of products of which ploughshares were the 
mainstay. (read the sign for more info!)
A significant aspect of the day was the strong attendance of locals at the 
unveiling. This local welcome was especially gratifying to members of the 
Keipert family, as it is almost ninety years since the Keipert’s had left our 
town.

The Keipert monument is the second of an ongoing project recognizing the 
Industrial Heritage of Laura. The first was unveiled during the 150th

celebrations of Laura, recognizing the enterprise of Forsaith & Daniels.

Greg Slattery
President
Rocky River Historic & Art Society Inc.
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Laura Information Centre     

Open Daily 10 - 4 
Ph: 8663 2260        

For all your local and state information, maps and pamphlets
We also stock:   * Golden North Giant Twins
How many days until Christmas?  ….
Start your Christmas shopping with us. 
We have:

And if you are planning a family holiday don’t forget the Australian Adven-
ture Passports and begin your travels with a stamp from Laura

Postcards & Postcards & 
greeting greeting 

cards

Arts & Arts & 
Crafts
Arts & 
CraftsCrafts

Dried fruit, Honey, Dried fruit, Honey, 
Jams & Chutneys Jams & Chutneys 

& Olive Oil

Doggy Treats

Hats & Caps, Hats & Caps, 
Apron & tea towels Apron & tea towels 
& bags
Apron & tea towels Apron & tea towels 
& bags& bags

Books, basketry   Books, basketry   
& glassware

Aromatics Aromatics 
& Candles
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WE ARE HIRING
Multiple Positions Available!

Swimming Pool Attendants
Positions available in 

Gladstone 
Spalding 
Jamestown

Would you like to make a difference in the community? 
Northern Areas Council is seeking enthusiastic and 
motivated individuals to assist in providing lifeguard and 
customer service assistance at Council’s Gladstone, 
Jamestown and Spalding Swimming Pools for the 
2024/25 season.

Successful applicants can chose to work at one or 
multiple locations and will be responsible for the 
supervision of all users of the pool and its facilities 
ensuring safe pool standards are applied.

No experience needed! Training is provided for the 
following:

Life Guard Qualification (16 years and over) 
Senior First Aid Certificate

Successful applications will need to:
attend a training session held in Jamestown on the 
25th & 26th October 2024
provide a Working With Children Check 
provide a National Criminal History Clearance 
Certificate.

Please refer to the position description available on 
Northern Areas Council website www.nacouncil.sa.gov.au
for further information.

Send your application (with a resume) and two current 
referees to HR Officer, via email to 
hr@nacouncil.sa.gov.au

Further enquiries can be directed to Louise Burford, 
Manager Community Growth on 8664 1139 or 
louise.burford@nacouncil.sa.gov.au

ENQUIRIES: www.nacouncil.sa.gov.au (08) 8664 1139
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NOW AVAILABLE

· Block Slashing
· Block Mowing
· Fork Lift –                 

lifts up to1.8T in 
tight area access

· Mini Moves –
        trailer/forklift/

tractor bucket
· Pressure Cleaning

Northern Areas/ Mount Remarkable/ Port Pirie Regional 
Council Areas (other regions by negotiation)

· Martin Gilbert – 0418831007
· Lorraine Gilbert – 0417824739

   

SAND & METAL SUPPLIES
Free Delivery in Laura 

or pick up from 11 Bristow St

Bobcat & Excavator Hire: 
Trenching & Earthworks

Ph. Wayne: 0428 810 338 or Joel: 0457 846 033
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Artists and their Art Forms 
 

Kate Sleath – Metal Whimsey 
In this edition of The Laura Standard we meet Kate Sleath whose passion 
is Metal upcycling (Whimsey). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kate’s work in metal began about 10 years ago. She was inspired to start 
when she saw a plasma cutter in a neighbour’s shed. – a plasma cutter is 
a hand held cutting tool needing an air compressor, a power supply and a 
steady hand. Kate is adamant that the plasma cutter is easy to use. 
 

Her art is inspired by patterns and shapes particularly those found on 
things like greeting cards, wall paper and occasionally Pinterest. Kate 
draws on her metal object in chalk, rubs out and redraws until she is happy 
with the shapes and styles she has developed. She then hand cuts with 
the plasma cutter. “It’s fun to turn scrap into rusty garden art.” 
Kate’s workshop is an open shed, overlooking a dam. – “It’s not unusual to 
get a goanna wandering through” Kate says. 
 

She upcycles rusty metal into some of what you see here. Kate will use 
anything from rusty galvanised iron, saws, shovels, buckets, bread tins, 
tool boxes and the list goes on. At one time she repurposed an old Singer 
sewing machine into amazing garden ornaments. 
If you are looking for inspirational gifts or just that little whimsey for your 
own garden Kate’s work is for sale at the Laura Emporium. 
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Remembrance Day  
 

Remembrance Day on 11 November is also known as  Armistice Day 
It marks the end of  World War One, at 11am on the 11th day of the 11th month 
in 1918.  
Traditionally a two-minute silence is held at 11am on 11/11 to remember those 
who died in wars. 
 

CJ Dennis is known as the creator of the Sentimental Bloke. He also  
contributed a regular column to the Melbourne Herald about items of current 
interest; similar to the writings of Max Fatchen in The Advertiser. Through the 
1920s and until his death in 1938 CJ penned tributes for Anzac Day and  
Armistice Day. 
 

This poem, Two Minutes, was first published in The Herald, on 11 November 
1931.It describes the emotions of war and victory, but more poignantly drew 
attention to the plight of the thousands of Australian returned soldiers who as 
well as coping with the physical and emotional scars of wartime service were 
facing another battle - waging a grim, exhausting fight against the rigors of 
unemployment and adversity during the Great Depression of the early 1930s. 

 

Two Minutes      by CJ Dennis  
 
The Armistice....A silence shrouds the city:  
Men's heads are bowed and many an eye is wet,  
As minds con o'er an olden tale of pity,  
Of grief and terror no man may forget.  
Then thro' the silence break old sounds - the cheering,  
The marching feet, the clattering limber wheel;  
And, thro' the tears, blurred pictures are appearing  
Of leaf-brown soldiers and the glint of steel. 
  
The Armistice....A sound comes now of weeping:  
New pictures form, and merge, and fade away  
In grim succession, thro' the dread years creeping  
Unto the dawning of this Glorious Day.  
"The Peace! The Victory!" Done is the grieving,  
As thro' the land speeds that exultant roar.  
Yet, thro' it all, a thread of pain goes weaving -  
Pain for the men who marched to march no more.  
The Armistice....Now bugles cease their wailing;  
The Silence ends, and life flows on, once more....  
 
And this our tribute; what is it availing  
While living warriors still plead at our door?  
Warriors yet, grown old, but ever keeping  
The grim fight on, unarmed, unmailed, unled.  
Is all our debt to quit ghosts, long sleeping?  
Mourner, return. You would not mock the dead?  



LAURA COMMUNITY GYM
Providing an excellent opportunity for people of all ages to 

Join the Gym now as a permanent member
Membership fees: 

  6 months $150, 12 months $200

Enquiries and application forms available from the Laura Post Office 
or call Deb Palmer  0408 082 614.
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GLADSTONE SYSTEMS   
    

Call out IT service for the Southern Flinders 
Ranges
Fixing most household systems, Including 
smart phones, local networks, smart devices and many others.

Find out more at: gladstonesystems.com or Call 
Fil Kowalski on 0434068440



The Laura Standard                             October 2024                                               Page  16 

 

Golden North Ice Cream Sales 
 

Our very own Golden North Ice cream  
is available from  

 

  
 Meryle’s Cafe 
 Laura IGA  
 Laura Information Centre  
 Laura Community Caravan Park  

         Go on! treat yourself. 

 

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS HERE 
 

This 1/3 of a page advertising space in  
The Laura Standard could be yours for just $15.00 each 
edition. 
 

We distribute over 500 black and white copies every  
second month and The Standard is available in colour on 
the website laurasa.com.au 
 

All the proceeds help fund projects around the our  
beautiful township of Laura. 
Please see page 23 for different advertising rates 
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Annual green waste  

collection 
 

Northern Area Council’s final  
Annual Green Waste Collection will be held from 
Monday 28 October to Tuesday 5 November.  

 

This collection aims to support residents who are 
elderly or have a disability. 

 

To take part: You must book your collection by  
5pm on Friday 25 October by phoning one of our offices:  

Jamestown 86641139 
Gladstone 8662 2018 
Spalding 8845 2017 
 

 On the evening prior to the scheduled collection date, place 
your green waste on the edge of the roadway. Make sure the 
pile does not impede pedestrians and vehicles, or access to 
service pits and fire hydrants. 
 
Accepted:     Not accepted: 
 * Branches (small-medium)   x Lawn clippings 
 * Rose pruning     x Weeds   
 * Shrubs etc      x Household waste,  

                  tyres and chemicals 
 

Please note bookings are essential, there will be no repeat trips 
and large piles will not be removed from private property.  
A limit of 3 cubic metres (i.e. 8x4 trailer load) per household will 
be allowed. 

 

Collection dates are as follows: 
Spalding   Monday 28 October     
Gulnare & Yacka Tuesday 29 October        
Georgetown   Wednesday 30 October       
Gladstone  Wednesday 30 October / Thursday 31 October     
Caltowie   Friday 1 November   
Jamestown  Friday 1 November / Monday 4 November  
Laura & Stone Hut Tuesday 5 November  
 

Coming February 2025! Our new kerbside green waste initiative will provide 
township households with a monthly collection service. This will replace the 
annual collection. More details coming soon!   
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The 
  Laura Emporium

# Local arts and Crafts # Meryle’s Café
# Gifts and Cookware # Knives
# Jams and Spreads # Pickles and Sauces
# Boiled Lollies # Antiques
# Funny Signs # Candles and Soaps
# Art Gallery # Shell Display

If we don’t have it you don’t need it!

Buying and selling antiques and household items

Meryle’s Café

Open Weekdays 7am to 4.30pm 
Weekends 9am to 4.30pm

Come on in and enjoy a coffee and of course 
something nice to eat. Choose from their large range 

of cakes, pastries and cooked food

Emporium 0473 656 807 or Meryles 0460 648 118



 

Contacts: 
 

· Council Office Jamestown 8664 1139, 1300 664 108 
 (Please Note: The 1300 number is only  
 available for landlines) 
· Council Office Gladstone 8662 2018 
· Council’s After Hours mobile number 0488999808 
· Dog Control Mick Tobin 0499 651 990  
· NAC Fire Prevention Officer Tim Zander, 8664 1139 
· Mayor Sue Scarman 0418 844 935 or 

sue.scarman@nacouncil.sa.gov.au 
· Deputy Mayor Denise Higgins 0428 222 610 or  

denise.higgins@nacouncil.sa.gov.au 
· Councillor John Barberien 0418 804 416 or 

john.barberien@nacouncil.sa.gov.au 
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Deadline dates for  

The Laura Standard: 
 
The Newsletter team, together with the LCDTA wish to 
thank all contributors for their newsletter articles and 
advertising.  
 

In 2024 please continue to forward your articles in a word document, font set at 
Arial, size 11 with photos attached in jpeg format, along with a logo if required to 
lcdta5480@gmail.com by 5pm on the  
following dates: 

 
** November 22nd 2024 ** 

 
Finding a Justice of the Peace: 
 

Jon Hawkins-Clarke   0417 849 441    
James Heaslip   0408 635 001   
David Medlow Smith  0403 035 231   
Lynette Pech  0418 892 131   
John Stevens             8663 2303  
Jodie Zwar   0457 745 586   



 
Laura Community Development & Tourism Association Inc. 
PO Box 149 Laura SA 5480      www.laurasa.com.au 
 

Chairman:               Gerald Higgins    0431 754 429 
Secretary:               Darren Pech        0429 705 520 
Laura Standard Editor:  Laura Standard Committee 
 

Reports, articles and advertising for the Laura Standard can be  
submitted by email to lcdta5480@gmail.com 
 
Receiving articles, photos and logos electronically assists in the  
production of the newsletter. 
 

Advertising and Articles:  Contact: Wayne Gifford on 0419 816 976.  
           Bronwyn Weston on 0438 635 061  
                            
As an incentive for supporting The Laura Standard with your  
advertisements you will receive your 6th advertisement  free of charge. 
 

Please Note: 
 

If you know of someone who unfortunately hasn't received a copy of  
The Laura Standard, extra copies are available from the  
Laura Information Centre.  
 

This edition as well as all previous editions can be viewed,  
downloaded and printed in colour by visiting www.laurasa.com.au and 
clicking ‘News’ 
 

Please keep articles short and concise as room is limited. 
This is a community publication. Views expressed are not necessarily those 
of the Association. The Editor reserves the right to edit or refuse  
articles. 

Latest time to submit articles  

for inclusion in the December    

edition of The Laura Standard is 

5pm Friday, November 22nd 2024.  
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In times like these. 
 
Andrew McDonough has written a short children’s book called Bob the 
Bird, which includes mention of a farmer who has sown his crop but is 
now, understandably, becoming anxious.  
 

‘What if it doesn’t rain? What if the plants don’t grow?  
What if I don’t have enough food for my family?”  

 
This is the present reality for so many of our farmers right now. When I talk 
with farming families, in fact with most locals, the conversation very quickly 
turns to the season we’re having.  
 

“It’s the worst season in my living memory”. 
“I doubt I’ll be getting the header out this year.” 

 
There are deep concerns about the financial impact, the flow on effect to 
local businesses and of course the risks to mental health for those who are 
already stretched with the rapidly rising cost of living.  
 
In McDonough’s story, Bob the Bird overhears the farmer’s concerns. And 
he asks his friend, Kevin the Quail, whether the farmer has a Father in 
heaven who cares for him as much as He cares for the birds.   
Bob’s question echoes Jesus’ words to his own farming community 2000 
years ago. Jesus said:  
 

“Look at the birds. They don’t plant or harvest or store food in 
barns; for your heavenly Father feeds them. And aren’t you more 
valuable to him than they are?” 

 
The churches in this town and region continue to pray for rain. But no  
matter the outcome, we also hold Jesus’ words as a personal message to 
each one of us: “You are valuable. You matter to me. You have a heavenly 
Father who cares for you.”  
 
Pastor Jenny Pryor (0407 999 871) 
Laura Baptist Christian Community: House of Hope. 




